
 

 

 

May 2, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole     The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman      Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives   U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 

 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Polk County Community Center in Fiscal Year 2026.  

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is Polk County, North Carolina, located at 40 

Courthouse St., Columbus, NC, 28722.  

 

The funding would be used for construction of a community center that will include amenities 

such as an indoor pool, multi-purpose gymnasium, community room, and drop-in childcare. The 

project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it would create jobs and provide 

opportunities for local residents. It would be transformational for the community by providing 

educational opportunities, promoting health and wellness, fostering a sense of belonging, and 

boosting the local economy.  

 

This project has a federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized in Section 306 of the 

Consolidated Farm and Rural Development Act, 7 U.S. Code section 1926(a).  

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family have any financial interest in this project.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Tim Moore 

Member of Congress 


